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“There is no rule in this
(business) game except
to use the best judg-
ment you have, think
hard, act quickly, and
remember the other fel-
low has as good a right
to live as you.”

William Wrigley Jr.
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A new year has dawned upon us
and as we take our initial steps
into it, I would like on behalf of

the APO to extend my warmest greetings to
all the readers of the APO News, and to
wish you “A Happy, Peaceful and
Prosperous 2002.” I want to thank you for
your interest in the newsletter. We have
been endeavoring to make it as informative
and useful to you as possible. It is our hope
we have been successful in this quest.

In Japan, there is a practice of holding
“Bou Nen Kai” at the end of the year. This
is a party to forget the woes of the past
year. As there were many unfortunate hap-

penings in the world in 2001, the foremost of which must be the 9-11 terrorist attacks in the United States, we cer-
tainly feel like having a mammoth party just to forget them. The 9-11 events sent the world’s economy on a down-
ward spin. No country is spared, although the magnitude of its impact will not be fully known for some time. On
the productivity front, needless to say, 9-11 has undermined the gains from efforts made to increase productivity
in the past year. Be that as it may, we must not be discouraged. Instead, we should be prepared to redouble our
efforts so that the gains of productivity this year will more than make up for the losses in 2001. We have to con-
stantly remind ourselves that too much is at stake for us not to do so. Besides, it is generally acknowledged that a
key strategy in the fight against terrorism is the eradication of poverty. In this, productivity can make a significant
contribution.

Last year, we celebrated the APO’s 40th Anniversary, and pledged our determination to continue with our
strenuous efforts to assist member countries in their productivity drive. In the years ahead, I believe the pursuit of
higher productivity has to address three preeminent issues. The first is to enhance the competitiveness of indus-
tries in response to the speed and magnitude of changes taking place in the global business and economic environ-
ment. In addition, information technology (IT) has leveled the economic playing field and demolished trade
boundaries, opening new opportunities for everyone. Productivity is key to reaping the benefits this unprecedented
situation brings. Secondly, in pushing for dynamic productivity and economic growth, a country has also to pay
heed to protecting the environment. These two objectives may seem incompatible at first. However, the APO
Green Productivity (GP) program, by successfully integrating productivity improvement with environmental pro-
tection, has proven beyond any doubt that they not only could co-exist but they produce synergistic results as well.
The third issue is one of ensuring that the gains of productivity would result in a rectification and narrowing of the
economic gaps between countries and people so that there is social justice and progress for all.
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for Sri Lanka, representatives from business involved in implementing
productivity enhancing activities, and NIBM consultant, Mr. D.M.A.
Kulasooriya, on the productivity concept. Other dignitaries present
included representatives from provincial government, chambers of com-
merce, Industrial Board regional offices, schools, the Ministry of
Industrial Development and the Ministry of Education. At the end of the
seminar a Productivity Oath was adopted. 

Mr. Kularatne, in his address to the two seminars, said that that event
and others were organized to show appreciation to the invaluable 40 years
of service of the APO. The decision to hold the commemorative activities
in the provinces was in recognition of their important contribution to the
development of the country, he added. He exhorted them to use the tools
and techniques of productivity to improve their profitability and living
standards.

In adopting the theme of “A Full Productive Day,” the organizers of the
campaign wanted to drive home to the people the simple message of liv-
ing each day productively. As this habit is cultivated, the people’s lifestyle
will change. When this happens, the country’s productivity performance
will soar to new heights.

In his report on the productivity campaign prepared specially for the
APO News, Mr. Kulasooriya said that it has increased the productivity
awareness of students in the 16 participating schools, the general public
and the working population in both provinces. A key result was the devel-
opment of an institutional network at the provincial level for the promo-
tion and implementation of productivity improvement programs. As for
the future direction of the productivity movement in Sri Lanka, the suc-
cess of the campaign points to the need to involve the other provinces in
the country as well, and to design specific productivity programs for
them, especially for their small and medium enterprises which collective-
ly contribute to 60% of Sri Lanka’s GDP. 

As part of the commemoration of the APO’s 40th Anniversary, a
Round-Table Conference on Productivity was held in Colombo on 13-15
December 2001. The APO deputed three experts to facilitate and guide
the meeting. They were Mr. Nelson Delailomaloma, former Minister of
Education of Fiji and former Director-General of the Fiji National
Training Council, Mr. S.S. Sharma, Secretary, Ministry of Youth Affairs
and Sports, India and former Director-General of the National
Productivity Council of India, and Dr. Eduardo Gonzalez, President,
Development Academy of the Philippines. 

Other activities at the national level included a school poster competi-
tion organized by the Sri Lanka Association for the Advancement of
Quality and Productivity, the National Productivity Secretariat’s school
quality circle competition, the publication of “Introduction to Quality
Circles” by APO National Award recipient Sunil Wijesingha,, and the
launching of the Productivity Cyber Center at NIBM.

In the past year, the APO had launched a number of programs to help
its member countries deal with these three issues. To be sure, more will
be done this coming year. APO member countries, through their respec-
tive national productivity organizations, are also doing their part to the
best of their abilities. As we work in close concert and spare no efforts in
dealing with this task, we should be able to achieve our common objec-
tive of greater prosperity for all APO member countries, and a better
quality of life for all their people. 
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NPO Heads to Meet in 
Chiang Mai, Thailand

Chiang Mai in northern Thailand will play host to the APO's 42nd
Workshop Meeting of Heads of NPOs (national productivity organiza-
tions) on 19-21 February 2002. More than 60 delegates will converge
there for the annual planning meeting of the APO. Apart from the
Heads of NPOs, they comprise agriculture delegates from APO mem-
ber countries, observers from other countries and international organi-
zations with whom the APO has close collaborative relationships, and
APO Secretariat members. 

As a planning meeting, the delegates will evaluate the projects
implemented last year, recommend remedial measures where needed,
formulate the multi-year rolling plan, and undertake strategic plan-
ning. For this year's meeting, more time has been set aside for dele-
gates to make their country presentation. They will also meet in
smaller groups for more intensive deliberations. Their conclusions
and proposals will be presented at plenary sessions for the informa-
tion and adoption by other delegates. A final report will be submitted
to the APO Governing Body at its 44th Session in June.

Mr. Manu Leopairote, Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Industry,
and the APO Director for Thailand, will provide the inaugural address
as the guest-of-honor. APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima will
present his annual statement. The delegates will also receive a special
presentation by the Secretary-General of the National Education
Commission of Thailand, Dr. Rung Kaewdang.

Thailand Productivity Institute, the NPO of the host country based
in Bangkok, is providing all the local logistical and organizational
support.
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